MINUTES OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF CAVAN COUNTY COUNCIL HELD ON 14th JUNE, 2021 AT 3PM IN THE HOTEL KILMORE, CAVAN.
PRESENT:
Councillors M. Argue, W. Bennett, C. Brady, P. Brady, B. Fay, 

A. Fitzpatrick, J.P. Feeley, C. Kelly, C. Lovett, P. McDonald, 
P. McVitty, S. O’Reilly, S.P. O’Reilly, T.P. O’Reilly, S. Smith, 
T. Smith, V. Smith, P. Walsh.
IN ATTENDANCE:

T. Ryan, Chief Executive




E. Doyle, Director of Services





P. Connaughton, Director of Services





B. Jennings, Director of Services




M. McNally, A/Head of Finance





L. McGavigan, Senior Executive Officer





E. McGinn, Senior Staff Officer.
1.

To elect a Cathaoirleach for the coming year.
It was proposed by Councillor A. Fitzpatrick and seconded by Councillor J.P. Feeley that Councillor C. Kelly be elected Cathaoirleach for the coming year. 
As there were no other nominations Councillor C. Kelly was deemed elected Cathaoirleach of Cavan County Council for the coming year.
Councillor S.O’Reilly congratulated Councillor C. Kelly on becoming first citizen of the County and wished him well in the year ahead.  Councillor S. O’Reilly stated that to wear the chain of Cathaoirleach in any year is a great privilege but to have taken office during the worst international crisis in generations has been an even greater honour.  She stated that it gave her the opportunity to witness firsthand the extraordinary resilience of our Council’s staff and our County’s people.  She noted that the work of Cavan County Council continued throughout 2020, even as coronavirus brought most aspects of our society to a standstill.  Councillor S. O’Reilly thanked all staff both indoor and outdoor for their help and co-operation throughout her year as Cathaoirleach.  She stated that she sat on some of the Cavan Covid 19 Community Response Forum meetings and stated that we must recognize and acknowledge the efforts of those dedicated men and women who came together to ensure that food, medicine, household supplies, books and even vegetable seeds found their way to the most vulnerable in our society.  She thanked John Maguire and the Civil Defence team for their trojan work throughout the pandemic. She stated that one of the most heartening events during her term as Cathaoirleach was the inaugural Cavan Day.  This initiative brought Cavan people and friends of Cavan across the globe together in a spirit of celebration and appreciation of our great county and the many achievements of its people.  She also noted the technological revolution with online platforms like teams and zoom meetings playing a huge role in helping the Councillors continue to do their work. She highlighted other events from her year as Cathaoirleach such as: The War of Independence expedition in the County Museum, the short video commissioned by Heritage Officer, Ann Marie Ward on celebrating memories of the famous 1947 Cavan win in the Polo Grounds, New York, Catriona O’Reilly, Arts Officer on organising a festival in a van for nursing home residents.  She noted that she was one of 40 lucky people to attend “The Barber of Belcoo” a play by Ballyconnell playwriter John McManus, held outdoors in the Cavan Burren Park. She noted that she met with three Government Ministers during her term as Cathaoirleach, Ministers Eamon Ryan, Darragh O’Brien and Catherine Martin. She thanked Mr. Tommy Ryan, Chief Executive, the Senior Management Team and all staff of Cavan County Council for their endeavours throughout 2020 and indeed every year.  She thanked her fellow Councillors for their help and support throughout the year. She also thanked Leas-Cathaoirleach, Councillor A. Fitzpatrick for his co-operation during the year.  She concluded by saying that she for one takes great solace in the thought that when we finally emerge from this pandemic, we do so safe in the knowledge that together, as a County and a nation, we can overcome any challenge. The members in turn thanked Councillor S. O’Reilly and congratulated her on serving her County with distinction.  The members also congratulated Councillor C. Kelly on being elected Cathaoirleach and wished him well over the next year.
Mr. Tommy Ryan, Chief Executive congratulated Councillor C. Kelly on his election as Cathaoirleach of Cavan County Council.  He stated that Councillor Kelly is very experienced and hoped he would have a good year in his role as Cathaoirleach with society now starting to open up again. Mr. Ryan assured Councillor Kelly that he will have full co-operation from the executive and staff throughout the year.  Mr. Ryan thanked Councillor S. O’Reilly for her role as Cathaoirleach of Cavan County Council during a very difficult year.  He noted that it was a busy year for her and most of her work was carried out through sitting in front of a computer which was not ideal, but Councillor O’Reilly handled it very well.
2.
To elect a Leas Cathaoirleach for the coming year.
It was proposed by Councillor P. Brady and seconded by Councillor P. Walsh that Councillor C. Lovett be elected Leas Cathaoirleach for the coming year.  As there was no other nomination Councillor C. Lovett was deemed elected for the coming year.

Councillor C. Lovett thanked his fellow members for electing him and Leas Cathaoirleach for the coming year.
3.
To approve the Minutes of Annual General Meeting held on 15 June 2020.

It was proposed by Councillor S.P. O’Reilly

Seconded by Councillor P. McVitty


And 

Resolved;


“that minutes of Annual General Meeting held on 15 June 2020 be hereby approved”.

4.
To set a date and time for monthly meetings of the Council.

It was proposed by Councillor M. Argue

Seconded by Councillor W. Bennett

And 


Resolved;

“that meetings of Cavan County Council be held on the second Monday of each month commencing at 2.00p.m. or where the nature/extent of the Agenda requires additional time, in accordance with agreed Protocol for Council meetings.”
Certified Correct: _______________________

Cathaoirleach: ________________________

Date: ______________________
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